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Meeting Minutes
August 15, 2019

Present:  Chairman Leanne Jasset, Sherri Hannigan, Geri Pacheco, Russ Poole, Maureen Teti, Sandra Tocman,  COA Director Sheila Pransky

Absent:  Marie-Louise Kehoe, Diane Barry Preston, HESSCO Representative Anne Heller, Parks and Recreation Representative Chuck Dello Iacono

Meeting called to order by Chairman Leanne Jasset at 5:02  PM. 

Leanne extended the Board's condolences to Sheila on the passing of her father, Alan Chartkoff.	

Public Discussion: None

Minutes:  Motion made by Sherri, seconded by Sandy, to accept the April minutes. So voted. Leanne and Geri voted present. They were not at the April meeting.

Motion made by Sandy, seconded by Geri, to accept the June minutes.  So voted. Leanne voted present. She was not at the June meeting.

Director's Report:
We are continuing to offer a variety of programs and trips. We have trips planned to Plymouth Harbor for a cruise, the JFK Library, the  Downton Abbey exhibit, Encore Boston (hopefully), and the Festival of the Trees.   Other activities include a fashion show by Chicos, Crafting with Cassandra, and a presentation by the Fire Department about smoke and carbon dioxide detectors.
John Butler, our full-time bus driver, has expanded his role to include assisting with general tasks in the Center and  coordinating the rentals of extra vehicles when needed for trips. 
We will probably be contacting Town Counsel to review the policy regarding seniors living in supportive housing going on our trips.
I hope to include an additional van and the remainder of the salaries for our bus driver and Program and Volunteer Coordinator in the next budget.
The department heads will be interviewing the Town Manager candidates in the coming weeks.
There is no good news about our new building so we continue to look for ways to make this center as appealing as possible.
Sadly, our yoga teacher, Diane Prentiss, passed away suddenly a few days ago.  Diane taught three times a week at the Center for several years and had a large following of seniors.  There will be a reception in her honor at the Center soon.  
COA meetings for the next 10 months are 9/19, 10/17, 11/21, 12/19,   2020 1/16. 2/20, 3/19, 4/ 16, 5/21, and 6/18  All meetings are at 6:00 PM at the Traditions Center until further notice. Everyone  is welcome to attend the meetings.
HESSCO:
HESSCO employees have begun the process to form a union. There may be vote to do so in the future.

Old Business/New Business:
The Selectman scheduled an Executive Session for the Ames project at their meeting tonight.  The lack of movement on the Senior Center and the lack of any information about the progress of the project is demoralizing for the staff, seniors and Board members.  
Maureen asked what the procedure is for the revision of the COA bylaws.  They have not been revised since 1995.
Board members are still concerned that we do not have a Parks and Recreation  representative attending our meetings. 

Livable Dedham: 
None

Motion made by Sandy, seconded by Geri, to adjourn. So voted.

Meeting adjourned at 6:10 PM.




